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April 4, 2013

Parents and Athletes,

Welcome to the 2013 Middle School Track & Field Season!  We are looking forward to having a fun and successful year.  Please take note of the following information.

Practices:  Starting on Monday, April 8th (weather permitting), practices will be at the Medford Area Senior High School track.  They will run from 3:30 to 5:00.  Athletes should ride their bus to the elementary school.  If an athlete does not have an assigned bus, they will use bus slot #8.  Athletes will use the locker rooms at the elementary school to change.  If your child needs to miss a practice, please make sure to notify the coaches.  Also, promptness in picking your child up from practice at 5:00 is appreciated.

Physicals: All athletes are required to have an updated physical or alternate year permit card.  An athlete will NOT be allowed to participate until his/her card is turned in.

Equipment: It is important for the athletes to have appropriate equipment such as good running shoes with adequate support.  Also, since we do practice outdoors, the athletes need to be prepared for the weather.  Stocking hats, athletic pants, gloves, and other warm weather gear is important to have for the unpredictable weather in the spring.  A uniform and warm-ups for meets will be provided. Any visible undergarments worn for competition must be black.  We will be selling optional attire including t-shirts for $10.00 and sweatshirts for $25.00.  Orders must be placed by Friday, April 12th.  

Meets: A meet schedule and a calendar are attached with important dates listed on them.   Please note that the 6th grade athletes attend home meets only.  The 7th and 8th grade athletes attend both home and away.  Please check out our track website at stibbeclass.weebly.com/track.html for all updated information.  After all meets, the buses will return to the Medford Area Middle School.  Athletes will be allowed to use cell phones to call for a ride on the way home from the meet.  If you plan on taking your child home from a meet or having them dropped off at a designated drop off point, please send them with a note.  This note must be signed by Mr. Leonard or Mr. Heckel prior to departure.  Athletes should pack a small, healthy meal for all meets.

If you have any questions, feel free to contact us!

Thank you,

Angie Stibbe





Joseph Klicka


Head Girls Track & Field Coach


Head Boys Track and Field Coach

(715) 748-2516 




(715) 748-5951

stibban@medford.k12.wi.us



klickjo@medford.k12.wi.us
Track Informational Website:

stibbeclass.weebly.com/track.html


Rachel Mildbrand




Taylor Dahlby

Assistant Girls Track & Field Coach


Assistant Boys Track and Field Coach 
